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Remuneration Committee 
 
19/14 A meeting of the Remuneration Committee was held in Committee Room 2, 

Whiteknights House on Tuesday 11 June 2019 at 10.30 am. 
 
 Present:- 
    

The Vice-President, Mr Robin  Evans (in the Chair)  
The President, Dr Paul Preston 
The Vice-President, Mrs Kate Owen  

  Member of the Council, Mrs S ue Woodman   
  
 By invitation :- 
 
  The Vice-Chancellor  

The University Secretary   
The Director of Human Resources  
Head of Governance (Secretary) (except 19/18 a) 
 

 Apologies were received  from Mr  Steve Sherman. 

 

19/15 Minutes of the last meeting 
 

The Committee received and approved the Minutes of its meeting held on  29 
January 2019. 

   

19/16 Matters arising  

 19/03 Manoeuvrability within USS  

 The Director of Human Res ources informed t he Committee that:  

�x The University ’s agreement w ith U SS was exclusive and that it could not 
use another scheme. 

�x Any post that were m ade non-superannuable would then need to apply to 
all other p osts of the same nature.  

�x If the University were to withdraw from the scheme, then the section 75 
debt was estimated to be £300 -£600M. 

�x One other inst itution had sought clarity on the rule s of leaving  
 

�x 
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 19/11 Voluntary Redundancy Scheme  

The Committee heard that the voluntary redundancy scheme had closed in 
February. A total of 134 members of staff had agreed to depart with 31 members 
of staff agreeing FTE reductions.  This achieved savings of around £5M against a 
£10M target.  

In the main the majority of applications had been received  from professional and 
support staff.  

The Committee noted that  follow  up meetings had been hel d with the  Staff 
Forum and the trade un ion, both of whom had p ronounced  them selves content. A 
follow up meeting had also been held with the Voluntary R edundancy Group to 
gather learning  points for any future exercises.  

 

Matters for Discussion  

 

19/17 
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19/18 Salaries  

a) Grade 9 Pay and Grading Structure Review  
 

The Commit tee received the results of the Korn  Ferry (Hay) review into the 
Grade 9 pay and grading structure. It was noted that Mrs Woodman had bee n 
involved in the review.  

It was noted that all relevant Grade 9 staff were included; 51 roles were 
evaluated and a rank order produced, a further 8 Grade 8 roles were also 
evaluated. The analysis had identif ied three  clusters of job sizes suggesting 
three pay zones. The exercise had provided the framework for a  revised grade 
structure, based on the job evaluation outcomes and therefore providing a 
greater level of equal value compliance than might have otherw ise been the 
case. 

The proposed new structure had been designed to reflect the evaluated rank 
order of roles, align the salary ranges to the market norms identified by Korn 
Ferry, and allow for the least disruptive transition to the new structure.  

The Committee not
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with changes to the national l iving wage).  The deletion of point 3 w ould  require a 
restructuring of the lower grades on the University ’s local structure.  

It was likely  that  the sector trade unions would reject the offer. There was a 
formal disputes process involving ACAS which must be initiated but experience  
suggested this was unlikely to produce any positive outcomes.  

An add
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19/25 Dates of Meetings in Session 201 9-20 
 


